0At A Regular Town Board Meeting 
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 21st day of November, 2005

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                               Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                               Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Also Present:        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                               James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                               Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                               Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent:                   George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                               James E. Manley, Councilman
1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Ellenjane Gonyea, Colden Park.
2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items For the Agenda

      13. Grant Agreement From Orange County For Financial Assistance for the 

             Town of Newburgh Design Guidelines Handbook
4.    Comments on Agenda Items

      None.
5.    Ethics Board:  Reappointments

      Supervisor Booth asked to have the following people reappointed to the Ethics Board:  
      Tom Masten to a term to expire 7/31/2008, William Murphy to a term to expire 

      7/31/2009, and Tom Fogarty to a term to expire on 7/31/2010.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the above mentioned 

      Appointments, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

6.    Police Department:  Budget Transfer
      This is a request from Chief Charles Kehoe, to transfer $2,000.00 from account 

      #3020.497 to account #3020.480 which is the telephone account.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the transfer of $2,000.00 

      from account #3020.497 to account #3020.480, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

7.    Resolution of SEQRA Determination: Cornwall Builders / Stewart Avenue 

      Senior Housing Project

       Supervisor Booth explained that we have a proposed senior project for Stewart 

      Avenue.  The developer brought this project to the Town Board.  We asked him to 
      meet with the homeowners adjacent to the property.  The developer has met with both 
      the Town Board and the residents and the developer came up with suitable solutions 
      to the problems that were brought up.  He increased the buffer area to meet our code.  

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that one of the codes for senior 

      housing projects which are proposed to be located in zones that are otherwise not 

      allowed, states authorization is needed from the Town Board and that authorization in 
      this case is in the Interchange Business zone adjacent to single family homes.  This 

      authorization is to be considered an action under the state environmental quality 

      review act by the Town Board.  It is an unlisted action and accordingly, this Board is 

      required to first conduct an environmental review of its authorization.  This does not 

      mean that this Board’s determination with respect to whether there is environmental 

Town Board Meeting          November 21, 2005          Pg. 2

      impacts from its authorization be binding upon the Planning Board as proposed from 

      the documents before this Board.  This is an un-coordinated review, so the Planning 
      Board can still either determine or supercede the Town Board’s findings and issue a 

      positive declaration.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the Resolution of SEQRA 
      Determination Authorization and Assurance Agreement for Cornwall Builders 

      Proposed 40 Unit Senior Citizen Housing Project on Stewart Avenue, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict.   
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
8.    Resolution:  Authorization of Stewart Avenue Senior Project & Agreement

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that this is pursuant to the Zoning 

      Code and authorization is required for the application to go forward for the site plan 

      approval from the Planning Board.  This resolution also includes an authorization for 

      the Supervisor to execute the assurance agreement that the Board is imposing as a 

      condition of the approval.  The additional conditions in the resolution are:  the 

      building shall be set back at least 100 feet from the northwest boundary of the site 
      per the discussion of the Board and per the Code the applicant should provide 

      additional assurances in security as the Planning Board may require.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adopt the Resolution Authorizing 

      the Senior Housing Project and Assurance Agreement for Cornwall Builders Corp. 

      for a Proposed 40 Unit Senior Citizen Housing Project on Stewart Avenue, seconded 
      by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent. 
9.    Resolution of SEQRA Designation and Determination:  Maude-Muthig Re-

      Zoning

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that lands of Maude-Muthig Trust is 

      an approximately twenty eight acre parcel to the south of Jeanne Drive and east of 
      Route 300.  The owners petitioned the Town Board for re-zoning of the parcel from 
      IB to R3.  In order to allow them to proceed with a proposed multiple family project 
      that included this property and neighboring properties. Until the year 2000 this 
      property was zoned R3 and in 2000 it was re-zoned to IB.  The petitioner is asking the 
      Town Board to repeal the re-zoning and return the zoning to R3.  A major factor that 

      weighed heavily in the Town Board’s decision to rezone is the proposal by the 

      petitioner to provide sewer in sufficient size to not only carry the project’s sewage but 
      additional sewage created by projects in the vicinity. Potentially, part of the sewer can 
      serve the Town of Newburgh facilities at Chadwick Lake, including the Filtration 
      Plant and the Public Service Building, which have been identified as in need of sewer 
      service.  At this point the Town Board needs to cast its vote on the environmental 
      effects of this rezoning.  This rezoning will not have a significant effect on the 
      environment according to the negative declaration.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adopt the Resolution of SEQRA 

      Designation and Determination:  for the Maude-Muthig Property rezoning, seconded 
      by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
10.   Resolution of Adoption:  Re-Zoning of the Maude-Muthig Property

      Supervisor Booth asked for the adoption of Local Law 12 of 2005.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the Resolution of Adoption 

      of Local Law No. 12 of 2005 – Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the 

      Town of Newburgh and the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh:  Rezoning of the 

      Maude Muthig Trust, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
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      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
11.   Engineering:  Grand Avenue North Culvert

      a. Award of Contract

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that back in August we had a re-bid for the 

      Grand Avenue North Culvert Reconstruction.  We received two bids.  One was from 

      Hudson Canyon Construction with a base bid of $585,910.00 and alternate no. 1 

      (deduct) $7,071.00 and the other one from Tensco Construction with a base bid of 

      $623,850.00 and alternate no. 1 (deduct) $15,000.00.  Clark Patterson Associates’   

      estimate was for $435,000.00.  As requested by the Town Board, the low bidder was 
      contacted and we negotiated a reduction in cost of $124,000.00 for asphalt paving, 
      fencing guide rail and masonry work, which could be done by our Highway 

      Department.  The revised bid is $461,910.00.  We also deducted the alternate for the 
      aluminum arch culvert in the amount of $7,071.00.  The final bid price is 
      $454,839.00.  The contractor could line the hundred year old existing culvert with 

      aluminized steel arch culvert  instead of galvanized steel.  Clark Patterson contacted 
      Hudson Canyon’s references and received several responses.  There was concern over 
      Hudson Canyon’s ability to purchase materials and pay their subcontractors.  Clark 
      Patterson interviewed Mr. Muldoon, President of Hudson Canyon and he explained 
      they did have financial problems but recently downsized, which improved their 
      financial status.  Clark Patterson feels construction costs will continue to rise, so 
      based on this, it is their opinion to accept this bid.  This job should take 100 days and 

      can be done through the winter.  We do have the financial means to fund this project.  
      Mr. Osborne explained that at a recent Town Board Meeting, the Board passed an 
      additional bonding resolution to increase the capital fund for this project to 

      $577,000.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to accept the bid from Hudson 

      Canyon Construction in the amount of $454,839.00, seconded by Councilman 

      Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
      b. Award of Inspection Contract

      This is a proposal for Construction Administration Services from Clark Patterson 

      Associates in the amount of $31,500.00.  This proposal will cover two site visits a 

      week, with weekly engineer’s field reports that will be prepared and submitted to the 

      Town. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Inspection Contract for 

      Clark Patterson in the amount of $31,500.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
12.   Planning Board:  Landscape Cost Estimate 

      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Planning Board, to 
      approve the cost estimate for the 221 Route 52 project in the amount of $12,470.00 
      plus an inspection fee of $2,000.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the cost estimate for the 221 

      Route 52 project in the amount of $12,470.00 plus an inspection fee of $2,000.00, 

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent. 
13.   Resolution of Grant Agreement with Orange County Planning Department 

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that as part of the Comprehensive 
      Plan Update, the Town has commissioned Saccardi & Schiff, who are the consultants, 
      to work on the Design Guidelines Handbook.  This will be a guide for future 
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      development in the Town including guidelines for architecture and site plans.  

      Hopefully the Town can achieve some unity in the effects and general looks of the 

      Town in the future.   The Town Board authorized the submission of a grant 

      application to Orange County as part of its 2005 Comprehensive Plan Grant Program 

      for a portion of the cost of the preparation of the design guideline handbook.  The 

      County has advised Supervisor Booth that they are awarding the Town $6,000.00 for 

      the design guideline handbook.  As part of the grant award, the Town is required to 

      enter into an agreement providing the County with assurances as to the appropriate 

      expenditures of the County’s money.  In the handbook some credit needs to be given 

      to the County, on the cover page it should state their funding.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to authorize the acceptance of the 

      County’s grant and to authorize the Supervisor to execute the agreement with the  

      County, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

14.   Announcements and Other Presentations

      a. County Legislator Anthony Marino

      Mr. Marino came forward to explain that he went to a meeting in Goshen sponsored 
      by the Office of the Aging regarding Senior Programming.  One item that came up 

      was the Medicare Drug Prescription Plan.  It is extremely confusing and a lot of 

      people do not understand the ramifications of it.  He decided he would hold a public 

      hearing here at Town Hall and decided on the night of December 12, 2005 at 7:00 

      P.M.  He would like to promote the program thru advertising maybe at the Recreation 

      Center where the seniors gather, the Golden Age Club and here at Town Hall.  There 

      will be someone from the Office of the Aging here to help explain this new program.  
      He feels it is a very timely issue and wanted the Town Board to partner with him to 
      help with the ramifications this program will bring to the seniors not only in our 
      Town but in the area.  Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if he 
      would do a press release about this meeting and he said he would.  Supervisor Booth 
      also said they will contact the Golden Age Club and the various clubs.
      b. Town Clerk’s Office Open Saturday, December 3, 2005 from 9:00 a.m. until 

      12:00 noon.  County Legislator Anthony Marino will also be here from 10:00 

      a.m. until 12:00 noon.
15.   Public Comments

      Charles Christolon / Meadow Hill

      Voiced his concern about Councilman Manley not being here.

      Asked about the flags on the hydrants before the snow comes.  The Water 

      Department is cutting grass at sub-stations when they should be preparing for the 

      winter.  Supervisor Booth said he spoke to Bill Puchalski, Water Distribution 

      Supervisor, and they will be putting the flags on the hydrants.
      Should emergency vehicles (Mobile Life) obey traffic signals at intersections?

      Supervisor Booth said he was taught that emergency vehicles should obey all traffic 

      signs and signals.  They can come to a traffic light, stop and then proceed.

      Helena Guinta / Colden Park

      Voiced her concern about an item brought up at the homeowners’ meeting about 
      The Exeter Project having an agreement that might have changed the way the projects 

      were going to be tapped into.  It was her understanding the Drury Heights project 
      would tap into the Colden Park Sewer System and the Exeter project would go into 
      Crossroads.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, said he doesn’t know of any agreement 

      and that Ms. Guinta is correct on the projects.  
      Also asked if the Town of Newburgh bus will be available for the December 12, 2005 

      meeting and what is the age to be considered a senior.  Supervisor Booth said he will 
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      make it available and it will be in the press release.  Ms. Guinta asked if the Dial-A-
      Bus would take volunteers from the Town of Newburgh to the hospital?  It is 

      Supervisor Booth’s understanding that the Dial-A-Bus in confined to the Town only. 

      Mr. Marino was asked if he knew more and he said that it is possible to take the Dial-

      A-Bus out of the Town’s limit but it needs to be done through a Resolution of the 

      Town Board.  Supervisor Booth said he is not sure but will find out.

      Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

      Has information about seniors to be taken out of the sewer district.  It is in State Law 

      202 c part 2.  He will give a copy to Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town.
      Asked Mr. Osborne about the punch list for the streets in Meadow Winds?  Mr. 

      Osborne said he will get it to him.

      Received a report from an electrical inspector with a list of code violations in his 

      home.  How did his home receive a C of O?   Supervisor Booth explained that 

      electrical inspectors are independent of the Town and they are licensed by the State 
      and we have to take their word that when they put their stamp on the paperwork, 
      everything is in order.  Unless our Code Officer sees something grossly out of code 

      they do not have to inspect the electrical.
      The Planning Board had suggested to the developer to place easements on the  

      existing homeowners’ lots of ten feet so that the retaining wall can be maintained in 
      the future.  The alternative is to tear down the wall and build it where it should have 
      been built.
      Ann Fisher / Balmville

      Congratulated Mr. Booth on his 3061 votes and all the rest of the winners.  People 

      must have a lot of confidence in you, Mr. Booth, to re-elect you.  With Mr. Taylor’s 
      advice, Mr. Booth, we know you can not talk about the commercial business across 
      the street from them.  Accordingly, the letters distributed to the Board today were 

      from Code Compliance and you will note those letters say it is a business.  This is 

      prior to when we started our complaint with the Town.  It has now become a hazard 

      because everyone has to drive on the wrong side of the road to pass commercial 

      diesel vehicles.  These vehicles are entering and exiting several times a day and are 

      parked along the street.  The vehicles almost block the road where it is almost 

      impossible to get out of the driveway.  We would like someone to admit a mistake 

      was made and have the mistake corrected.  Mrs. Fisher has great faith and trust in this 

      Board and only wants the Town Code to be upheld.  A recent order of conditional 

      discharge was written by Judge Clarino in a lawsuit dated September 21, 2005.  Mark 

      Taylor, Attorney for the Town, suggested to Supervisor Booth that with this particular 

      concern, if the Board would like, they should direct him to prepare a Local Law 
      designating Sloan Road as a No Parking Zone on Both Sides.  That would alleviate 
      this problem.  Supervisor Booth explained that the variance was given by another 
      Board, which we don’t agree with.  Supervisor Booth explained that there are other 
      ones we need to discuss so we should discuss them all the same time and figure out 
      what we are going to do.  Mr. Taylor explained that as for the Fisher’s matter, Mr. 
      Sculley from Mark Taylor’s office has secured only one affidavit and that is Mrs. 
      Fisher’s.
      Helena Guinta / East Coldenham

      This Board passed a law not too long ago about twenty-five foot vehicles parked on 

      the roads.  Why don’t the police go over and ticket them?  Supervisor Booth 
      explained that Mr. Taylor brought up “No Parking” on that street at all, which will 
      help alleviate the problem.  The same thing happens on 17K.  There is supposed to be 
      “No Parking”, but if you go down there at five o’clock at night you will see tractor 
      trailers parked on both sides.      
      Ellenjane Gonyea / Colden Park

      The budget has been approved.  When will the additional Code Compliance 
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      Personnel be hired?  Supervisor Booth explained that they will start canvassing the 
      list in December and the monies will become available at the first of the year.  Will 
      we be able to get our community meeting with Code Compliance once the new Code 

      Compliance Officers have been hired?  Supervisor Booth said that Mr. Canfield will 

      be the one to set up the meeting.  Mrs. Gonyea said it has been nearly one year since 

      she has asked for this meeting and she is still waiting for a response.  To whom does 

      Mr. Canfield report?  Supervisor Booth said the Town Board.  Supervisor Booth 

      said he will talk to Mr. Canfield again to initiate this meeting.  Many people feel 

      frustrated with the lack of response from Code Compliance.  Supervisor Booth 

      explained that the Fishers’ predicament is taken out of Code Compliance’s hands 

      because the variance was granted by the Zoning Board of Appeals.  What this Board 

      is trying to do is see if they are in violation of that variance.  
      Rezoning is going to be a priority next year, could you bring up additional 

      supervision to Code Compliance.  

      Mrs. Gonyea wanted to know if there were any other positions open on the Ethics 

      Board?  Supervisor Booth said at this time the Board is full and the next expiration 

      would be July 31, 2006.

      Ann & Bud Fisher / Balmville

      Mrs. Fisher wanted to correct Supervisor Booth about the variance. The variance is 
      not legal due to the fact it is outside the home.  A home occupation variance was 
      given for three trucks, maybe.  That is within the home and Supervisor Booth said 
      that is their interpretation also.  We are looking to change the zoning.  He wishes he 
      had an easier answer and could make it go away tomorrow.  Mrs. Fisher said that 
      when she called Code Compliance and no one explained the law to her.  She was told 
      that Code Compliance cannot help her to call the police.  That is why she came to you 

      Supervisor Booth.  You have to not only be Supervisor, you have to be Code Enforcer 

      and Police Officer.  Supervisor Booth said most people know traffic law and they 

      don’t know zoning or code law.  Mr. Fisher said he was taught that patience worked 

      at all things, but they buried many a patient man.  He asked if there is a light at the 

      end of the tunnel or is there a train coming?  Supervisor Booth said he and Mr. 

      Taylor will talk to Mr. Sculley and see how we can proceed a little quicker.  
      The Town Board and Mr. Zarutskie wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving.

Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn the Town Board Meeting 

      of November 21, 2005 at 8:15 P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
___________________________     by     _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk               Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
